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NOBLESVILLE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY 
FROM: AARON HEAD, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT SPECIALIST 
SUBJECT: FAÇADE IMPROVEMENT GRANT APPLICATION APPROVAL 
DATE:  MAY 29, 2018

 
 
 Attached is the Façade Improvement Grant Application submitted by Shannon Loomis for 
the property located at 818 Logan Street (formerly Deering Cleaners) as reviewed by the City of 
Noblesville’s Façade Grant Review Committee on May 7, 2018 and approved on May 23, 2018. 
 
 The total façade project cost is $41,427.93 with a grant of $20,713.97.  There is also an 
Architectural Design Assistance Grant of $500 as part of this project, for a total of $21,213.97.  This 
grant is for labor and materials including but not limited to removal of wooden awning, removal and 
replacement of windows and doors, scraping old paint and painting of façade, refurbishment of 
decorative iron columns, tuckpoint of second floor masonry, new storefront and new signage area 
above storefront.  
 

Pending your approval the property owners will be contacted and work can begin. The 
applicant is aware of the process and requirement of Board of Works approval for any parking space 
or sidewalk closures during the work associated with façade improvements.  All of the façade 
improvements must be started within 60 days and be completed within 6-12 months of approval. 
The applicant will be provided with and be required to display a sign stating that the project is 
partially funded by a grant from the City of Noblesville’s Façade Improvement Grant Program. This 
sign shall be displayed in a prominent location on or near the front façade of the project building 
during the duration of construction and for three months after project completion. 

After completion all façade improvements must be inspected by the Program Administrator 
and certified building inspectors to verify work has been completed according to the Façade 
Improvement Agreement. “After” photos and paid invoices itemizing all eligible costs will be 
submitted to the Economic Development Department for verification. After all work has been 
completed and verified, funds will be disbursed. 

A full version of the application is available by request in the Economic Development 
Department. 

If you have any questions prior to the meeting on the 29th, please feel free to contact me at 
317-776-6345 or at ahead@noblesville.in.us.    

 

























 
 
 
 
All of which is approved by the Board of Public Works and Safety of the City of Noblesville this 
______________________ day of ____________________________________ 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
JOHN DITSLEAR, MAYOR 
 
____________________________________ 
LAWRENCE STORK, MEMBER 
 
____________________________________ 
JACK MARTIN, MEMBER 
 
 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
____________________________________ 
EVELYN L. LEES, CLERK 
CITY OF NOBLESVILLE, INDIANA 
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